ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

OF

THE WAYFARERS PANTOMIME SOCIETY

Held at the Wyvern Club on Tuesday 24 May 2022
PRESENT

There were 25 people present at the zoom meeting

APOLOGIES

were received from 8 members

MINUTES
The Minutes of the 2021 Annual General Meeting were circulated prior to the meeting and were signed as an accurate record and adopted.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT – See attached.

TREASURER’S REPORT  
Although Debbie Jonas officially resigned as Treasurer at the 2021 AGM as there was nobody available to take over her post she continued as acting treasurer and her report is attached.  Debbie proposed and Martin Lock seconded the proposal that the Treasurers Report and Accounts be accepted.  This was carried by the meeting. 
Martin Howe thanked Debbie for her report and for all the work she has done for the Society during her extended time in Office.
TWYG’S REPORT –Martin presented the report on behalf of Sarah -  See Attached 
JACK AND DTHE BEANSTALK Comments:-

· Martin Lock said it was hats off to everyone for getting the show on the stage. 

· Terry Wood felt that the decision to go ahead was the right one.

· Ben said that although there were only 8 children in the show their singing etc could be heard in Calway Road.  

· Martin Lock  said that using the Wyvern was a good decision

· Martin Howe confirmed that the Wyvern was already booked for rehearsals for 2022/2023.
ELECTION OF COMMITTEE 
Geraldine Lucking told the meeting that all existing Officers, were seeking re-election.  Ben Dunton  proposed that all the Officers be re-elected on Block, this proposal was seconded by Ray Jarvis and carried by the meeting.
Debbie also proposed Tim Paris as our new Treasurer, this proposal was seconded by Fiona Howe and carried by the meeting.
Geraldine told the meeting that the two members due to retire were Ben Dunton and Fiona Howe. Both were seeking re-election.  No other persons had been nominated for the posts.  It was therefore proposed by Keith Smith and seconded by Abby Newman that they be duly re-elected for a three year term. This proposal was carried by the meeting. 

There being no other business the meeting was declared closed at 7.55p.m. 
Signed ……………………………….. Dated …………………………….

Wayfarers Pantomime Society

Chairman’s Report 2022
Once again I would like to welcome everyone and thank you for being here. The only Zoom we should have this evening is the rush to the bar when the meeting is over!

While not a normal year, by any stretch of the imagination, the Wayfarers have had a good year when all things are taken into consideration. Unlike many other societies, we actually went ahead with our show, Jack and the Beanstalk, against the backdrop of rising Covid cases and the potential of another lockdown after the Christmas festive period. 

Our auditions were held in early September, when Covid restrictions had eased, and rehearsals started as soon as these were done. This year’s rehearsals were actually here at the Wyvern, which has proved popular with the cast, particularly for post rehearsal refreshment. Amazingly we lost hardly any rehearsal time to Covid through cast being unavailable: ironically it was the Director and Musical Director who succumbed, though only a couple actual rehearsals were lost.

It was in early December that the Committee made the decision to proceed with the show. At that stage for us to cancel the estimate for the loss was in the region of £20,000, while if the Government intervened at the end of the year, then there was probably a way to negotiate out of the situation for half this amount. At the same time ticket sales were forecast to come in way below budget, but, once again, this was a smaller loss than walking away. As you probably realise, it really wasn’t hard for us to decide to continue.

In the end just over 2100 people saw the show over 9 performances. The tenth, being the Thursday matinee, was a victim of a Covid outbreak amongst the staff at the school who were due to be there. They missed a giant of a show, which was thoroughly enjoyed by both the cast and audiences alike, bringing together the magic and excitement as conjured by our production team of Chris, Sheila and Matt. Backstage the Blackgang were in abundance, with a number of new faces and no lack of help in all areas.

Financially the show did lose around £5600 against budget, which the Committee believes is a very favourable outcome when you consider we put on a show at a time when so many did not. My thanks to the Committee for their thought and carefully planning through the Covid minefield and to the cast for working hard at staying safe and avoiding Covid during rehearsals and, particularly, show week.

A thoroughly enjoyable Presentation Evening once again took place here at the Wyvern. There was plenty of fun and laughter and I never realised sheep racing could get so competitive. 

2022 marked 60 years of Wayfarers, which was not going to pass without a party. Thanks to Sarah Lock who arranged the event and, with help of her elves, created a wonderful atmosphere for us at the County Cricket Ground in March. The evening was attended by over 60 from across the years and all danced the night away. A particular mention should go to Linda Howe, who has been involved in the Wayfarers for each of those 60 years, and still isn’t done yet.

TWYGs was able to restart with the lifting of Covid Restrictions and Sarah will report shortly on the continuing success of our youth group. It cannot be stressed enough how important TWYGs has become to the Wayfarers. This year, for the first time, the principal boy and principal girl in Jack and the Beanstalk were both former TWYGs, while there were many former TWYGs scattered throughout the chorus and dancers. Sarah has received an award from NODA, in recognition of her work with the TWYGs, which is very well deserved.

I reported last year that we had a plan to get a container for storing Wayfarers props and paraphernalia, which was purchased and arrived in December here at the Wyvern. It has subsequently been painted by Martin Lock and a team of hard working painters, blending in very nicely to its surroundings.

Now, I feel I am repeating myself, but thank you AGAIN Debbie for your work as our Treasurer. Having stepped down last year, Debbie kindly agreed to fill in, while we continued to seek a replacement, which we have only recently achieved. She has done a fantastic job and we are all VERY grateful. Tim Paris will be taking on the role when he returns from holiday.

Plans are in full swing for Sleeping Beauty with auditions scheduled for the start of July following a number of workshops. We welcome back the same production team of Chris and Matt Holman-Holmes, along with Sheila Driver as choreographer.

I would like to thank the Committee for their support and hard work during the last 12 months. There has been lots of creativity and careful planning in view of the Coronavirus Pandemic, which has seen each and every one pulling together to provide a safe and satisfactory environment for our company and crew to do what we do best; and that’s to delivery professional quality shows for our audiences to enjoy.

Finally, thank you all for being here and here’s to a pandemic free and successful show for 2023!

Martin Howe

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Chairman, ladies and gentlemen, on behalf of the Trustees I present the accounts of the Wayfarers Pantomime Society for the year ended 28th February 2022.

You have a shortened version of the accounts showing a breakdown of income and expenditure for the production of Jack and the Beanstalk.  A copy of the full set of accounts are available on request from me this evening.

With COVID still upon us, there were many discussions as to whether the show should go ahead on health and safety grounds as well as financial reasons.  The result being a fantastic performance from the cast and crew, as always, however the financial side took a bit of a dive.

The loss for the show for this year was £5,644 but with the help of the surplus from TWYGS it was reduced to a loss of £3,288.

The Income for the year was reduced because of lower attendance which was the main reason for the deficit this year.  This also impacted on the raffle and programme sales.

The expenditure was kept within budget, but consideration must be given going into the 2023 production with the current economic situation and rising costs.  I know that the budget committee have endeavoured to anticipate this in order to keep things on an even keel.
Considering the low attendance, the ladies in the foyer did a wonderful job with our bucket collection and we have been able to donate £800 to the Beacon Centre at Musgrove Park Hospital.

And let’s not forget the addition of the storage container.  I am sure there are a few members who are busy clearing out their attics of pantomime equipment.  The money for this came from the reserve funds.

I am happy (I think) to answer any questions you may have regarding these accounts.  My thanks go to Tim Paris for auditing them.  To whoever is taking over from me for the foreseeable future I would like to wish them all the best.  My last four years have been an education and an experience… so thank you for that.  I wish you every success with Sleeping Beauty in 2023 and all future pantomimes.

So finally, I recommend to the Committee and members at this meeting to adopt these accounts.

Debbie Jonas 
TWYGs report 2022

After a 2 year break because of Covid, we returned to TWYGs last September with a virtually brand new group. We had sadly lost all of our longstanding members during the Covid lockdown as they had reached the age of 16 during that time so didn’t return to TWYGs when we re-started.  

We have therefore worked hard with the new members, teaching them all aspects of stagecraft and confidence building, and last Saturday we were back at Queens’ College Theatre after a 3 year gap to put on our revue show. It was a wonderful afternoon where all the TWYGs performed so well and we were all so proud of them. My thanks as always to the wonderfully dedicated team of leaders without whom I would not be able to run TWYGs. We now have 34 children on our register and are looking to recruit more in September when we start our 16th year of TWYGs. I already have a waiting list of children keen to start. 

TWYGs still remains an integral part of the Wayfarers and we even performed the ghost gag from last year’s panto in our revue show, using the original cast members, Sarah Lock as the ghost and Martin Stepney as the King. The family feel of our group is still dominant throughout. Martin’s son Robert also had a part in the ghost scene. There were many families involved in the panto last year and we also have lots of members of the same family at TWYGs. The children are incredibly well behaved each week, they are polite and well-mannered and respectful and caring of each other. They are an absolute joy to be around and TWYGs still remains a passion of mine just as much now as it did 15 years ago. Here’s to the next 15 years!

Sarah 

